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Dear Brothers and Sister in the Lord:  
 It’s time for an update on our renovations at both 
campuses.  We have run into slight delays for each  
project. 
 
 At Saint Mary, our reconstruction team has had to 
delay work for us due to an accident for one of their main 
workers.  The accident did not occur while at work for us, 
so no one needs to be concerned about any legal ramifica-
tions; however, due to there being some physical injury, 
the healing process is delaying any work.  Let us all pray 
that time heals quickly so that work can resume as soon 
as possible.  We are still in need of consultation with the 
Bishop’s Office for approval to move forward with the 
reconstruction/renovation work that is needed on the bell 
tower.  That will also require additional financing since 
the proposed costs is over Three Hundred Thousand  
dollars!  As we clarify the issues involved, I will update 
you all in future bulletins. 
 
 At Saint Ambrose, the delay is the result of both 
the weather—I wonder when there will be a week without 
storms!—and the worker schedules for the Fredericks 
Company.  Since the church roof is the one that serves us 
all, I have decided to have it repaired/replaced first.   
Although the rectory seems to spring new leaks with each 
passing weather system (even the bedrooms for Fr. Shine  

 
and me now have drips!) I do believe that the House of 
the Lord must be addressed first.  I am reminded of the  
oracle of the prophet Nathan to King David.  Whereas I 
am not a member of any royal family, I don’t think the 
house in which I live should be fixed before the one that 
houses the Presence of Our Lord.  Hopefully Mother   
Nature will begin to cooperate and provide a few weeks 
of fair weather in which to accomplish the necessary   
repairs. 
 
 In both situations we need to remind ourselves 
that none of this work can be accomplished without our 
willingness to provide the financial resources.  At St. 
Ambrose we have only $19,144 towards our matching 
goal for $80,000.  At St. Mary we are still in need of 
$151,679 in order to meet the First Phase costs.  In addi-
tion to those, with approval of the Bishop’s Office we 
will be facing Phase Two with about an equal overall cost 
($330,000).  I recognize that the figures are staggering, 
however, if we wish to maintain the buildings that have 
stood from generations past for the benefit of generations 
to come, we must be willing to commit ourselves to that 
goal.  May God bless each of us as we discern how to 
help.   
 Peace be with you, Monsignor 



DESDE EL PASTOR 
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Queridos Hermanas y Hermanos en el Señor: 

Es hora de una actualización de nuestras renovaciones en ambos campus. Nos hemos 
topado con retrasos leves para cada proyecto. 

 
En Saint Mary, nuestro equipo de reconstrucción ha tenido que retrasar el trabajo para 

nosotros debido a un accidente para uno de sus trabajadores principales. El accidente no ocurrió 
mientras trabajábamos para nosotros, por lo que nadie debe preocuparse por las ramificaciones 
legales; sin embargo, debido a que hay alguna lesión física, el proceso de curación está retrasando 
cualquier trabajo. Oremos todos para que el tiempo se cure rápidamente para que el trabajo pueda 
reanudarse lo antes posible. Todavía necesitamos una consulta con la Oficina del Obispo para su 
aprobación para seguir adelante con el trabajo de reconstrucción / renovación que se necesita en 
el campanario. ¡Eso también requerirá financiamiento adicional ya que los costos propuestos 
superan los trescientos mil dólares! A medida que aclaremos los problemas involucrados, los 
actualizaré a todos en futuros boletines. 

 
En Saint Ambrose, la demora es el resultado del clima, ¡me pregunto cuándo habrá una 

semana sin tormentas!, Y los horarios de los trabajadores de la Compañía Fredericks. Ya que el 
techo de la iglesia es el que nos sirve a todos, he decidido repararlo / reemplazarlo primero. 
Aunque la rectoría parece tener nuevas fugas con cada sistema meteorológico pasajero (¡incluso 
las habitaciones para el Padre Shine y para mí ahora gotean!) Creo que la Casa del Señor debe ser 
dirigida primero. Me recuerda el oráculo del profeta Natán al rey David. Si bien no soy miembro 
de ninguna familia real, no creo que la casa en la que vivo deba repararse ante la que alberga la 
Presencia de Nuestro Señor. Con suerte, la Madre Naturaleza comenzará a cooperar y brindará 
algunas semanas de buen tiempo para llevar a cabo las reparaciones necesarias. 

 
En ambas situaciones, debemos recordarnos que nada de este trabajo puede lograrse sin 

nuestra voluntad de proporcionar los recursos financieros. En St. Ambrose tenemos solo $19,144 
para alcanzar nuestra meta de $80,000. En St. Mary todavía necesitamos $151,679 para cubrir los 
costos de la Primera Fase. Además de eso, con la aprobación de la Oficina del Obispo, 
enfrentaremos la Fase Dos con un costo general equivalente ($330,000). Reconozco que las cifras 
son asombrosas, sin embargo, si deseamos mantener los edificios que se han mantenido de 
generaciones pasadas en beneficio de las generaciones venideras, debemos estar dispuestos a 
comprometernos con ese objetivo. Que Dios nos bendiga a cada uno de nosotros al discernir 
cómo ayudar.  

 
La paz sea contigo Monseñor 



Liturgical Ministers Schedule 

Parish Information  
  Monday  

6/24/2019 
Tuesday 
6/25/2019 

Wednesday 
6/26/2019 

Thursday 
6/27/2019 

Friday  
6/28/2019 

Saturday  
6/29/2019 

 
 

St. Mary  

 

NO MASS 
 

NO MASS  
 

NO MASS  
 

8:00 AM 
Ronald 
Rhoten 

 

NO MASS 
 

2:30-3:30  
Confessions  

 
 

St. Ambrose  

 

8:00 AM 
Evelyn Pyzik  

 
8:00 AM 
Veniero 
Ippolito 

 
8:00 AM 

Joann 
Gardner  

 
8:00 AM 
Kathleen 

Price 

 
8:00 AM  

Poor Souls  

 
 

4:00-5:00 
Confessions  

 
   Other  
   Locations 

 
 
 

 
 

 
11:30 AM 
St. Vincent 

Hospital 
Ramon 

Contreras 

  
10:30 AM 
Providence 

Paul & 
Virginia 
Loftus 
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June 29th 

& 30th 

 
Sat. 4:00 PM 

St. Mary 
 

 
Sat. 5:30 PM 
St. Ambrose  

 
Sun. 7:30 AM 

St. Mary 

 
Sun. 9:30 AM 
St. Ambrose 

 
 

 
Sun. 11:30 AM 

St. Mary 
 
 

 
Mass              

Intentions 
  

 
Esther Myers  

 
Pro Populo  

 
Jonathan Norris  

 
Harry Menestrina  

 
Andrew Sandala  

 
Reader 

 
Pam Farmen 

 
Regina Albrecht  

 
Ron Buckner  

 
Rick Pitts  

 
Alfredo 

Contreras 

  
Eucharistic  
Ministers 

  
  
 

 
Mary Rhoten 

Cheryl McKinney  
Joyce Stoner  
Joan Sauter 

Paul McKinney H  
 
 
 
 

 
Donna Pine H  

Cathy Thompson  
Nancy Bollman  

 
Carol Buckner 

Mike Burns 
Lora Mueller 

Irv Noll  
Josh Noll H 

  

 
F. Robinson H 

Rita Robinson H  
Hannah Brownell   

Rosie Graybill  
Chris Harrold  
Mary Lavelle 

 

 
J. Cervantes 
Nancy Flores 
Jose Ibarra 
M. Pacheco 

Leonel Sierra H 
 
 
  
 
 
 
 

  
 

Servers 
  

 
Katie Greene 

Michael Smith  
Kayla Smith  

 
Volunteers 

 
Carolyn Pitts  
Leah Shaul  

 
Karina Gonzalez 

Jonathan Gonzalez 
Mariela Gonzalez  

 
Daniela Flores  

S. Flores 
Celeste Limon  
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PARISH COMMUNITY NEWS 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 

Visit our website  - www.https://stambrosestmary.org                                               
On Line Giving— visit us at the following:                                                              

    St. Ambrose—https:// www.osvonlinegiving.com/272 
                                                    St. Mary—https://www.osvonlinegiving.com/13 
 
 
Dates to Remember: 
 June 27—Bishop Doherty’s vision for the diocese 
 June 30—Farewell reception for Fr. Shine after 11:30 Mass at St. Mary Cafeteria 
 July 4—Knights of Columbus cookout at St. Mary Parking Lot  
 July 27—Coffee and chocolate sales at St. Mary Church Annex 
            August 13—Bishop Higi’s 60th Anniversary Celebration  
            August 15—Assumption of the Blessed Virgin Mary (Holy Day of Obligation) 

 
Save the Date 

 There will be a Farewell celebration on June 30, 2019 for Father Shine.  It will be held at Saint Mary 
after the 11:30 Mass that Sunday; probably beginning about 1 PM.  The gathering will last until about 3 PM.  
All parishioners from both parishes are invited to stop by and wish Fr. Shine “Fare Thee Well” as he prepares to 
go to Saint Boniface Church in Lafayette, IN, on July 1, 2019. 
 
 Your fellow Pilgrims of Faith await the honor of your presence at the Celebration of the 60th Priesthood 
and 35th Episcopal Anniversaries for Bishop William L. Higi on Tuesday, August 13, 2019; at St. Mary Church 
(if it’s a nice day) or Saint Ambrose Church ( if we need A/C) in Anderson, IN, as we acknowledge a 
Hometown Boy who made us all proud as a Servant of the Lord. The celebration will be from 4:30 to 7:00 PM. 
The exact location will be set once August weather determines our need for comfort.  In an effort to have 
enough food and non-alcoholic beverages to share, we ask that you call either parish (St. Ambrose 644-5956) or 
(St. Mary 644-8467) and let us know the number attending in your party.  We will need to know a count, no 
later than August 6th.  Light sandwiches, cupcakes and drinks will be served. Come congratulate a local fellow 
who made the big time! 
 
SPECIAL INVITATION—On Thursday, June 27, Bishop Doherty invites anyone interested in learning about 
his vision for the diocese to attend a special meeting at St. Mary church in Muncie (2300 W. Jackson St.) from 
9AM until Noon.  This meeting is for all registered persons in any of the parishes that make up the Muncie 
Deanery (of which the city of Anderson is a part). The purpose of the meeting is to learn more about future 
planning and possible parish configurations for our diocese. 

 El jueves 27 de junio, el obispo Doherty invita a cualquier persona interesada en conocer su visión de la 
diócesis para asistir a una reunión especial en la iglesia St. Mary en Muncie (2300 W. Jackson St.) desde las 9 
am hasta el mediodía. Esta reunión es para todas las personas registradas en cualquiera de las parroquias que 
conforman el Muncie Deanery (de la que forma parte la ciudad de Anderson). El propósito de la reunión es 

Stewardship 
St. Ambrose               $     8,220  
YTD                            $ 190,258 
NTD                            $ 312,000 
Roofs Matching Fund $   19,144 
 
St. Mary                     $     6,811 
YTD                            $ 225,983 
NTD                            $ 432,000 
Renovation Fund         $ 178,321 ($ of $330 K) 



5 SPIRITUAL  LIFE 
 
Eucharistic Adoration 
 St. Mary Adoration is on Thursdays from 2:00 to 7:00 PM. 
 Santa Maria la Adoracíon de Santa Maria es los jueves de 2:00 a 7:00 PM. 
  
 
 
RCIA:  Faith journeys twist and turn through life.  The Rite of Chr istian Initiation of Adults is the path 
that leads to a relationship with Jesus Christ in His Church.  If you are not baptized or want to know more about 
how to become Catholic,  this is the place for you!  You are invited to come find out more without pressure, and 
your questions are welcomed.  We meet Tuesday evenings in the school annex at Holy Cross North from 6:30-
8:00.  Call either parish office if you are interested.  
 
 
MEMBERS OF ST. AMBROSE AND ST. MARY PARISHES NOW MEET TO REFLECT ON THE 
COMING SUNDAY’S MASS READINGS each Tuesday from 9:30 AM until 10:30 AM at Pr imrose  
Retirement Communities, 1118 W Cross St. on the 2nd floor in the first meeting room to the left as you get off 
the elevator.  It is handicapped accessible.   

 
 

Homebound and Nursing Home 
 If you know of any one that would like a visit from a Eucharistic Minister that is homebound or in a 
nursing home please call either parish office with their contact information .   
 
 
 
 
 

 

“You are a priest forever in the line of Melchizedek.”  

(Psalm 110:4) 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Weekly Scriptures:   
 Sun.  Gn 14:18-20, 1 Cor 11:23-26, Lk 9:11b-17;  Mon.  Is 49:1-6, Acts 13:22-26, Lk 1:57-66, 80; 
Tues.  Gn 13:2, 5-18, Mt 7:6, 12-14;  Wed.  Gn 15:1-12, 17-18, Mt 7:15-20;  Thurs.  Gn 16:1-12, 15-16, Mt 
7:21-29;  Fri.  Ez 34:11-16, Rom 5:5b-11, Lk 15:3-7;  Sat.  Acts 12:1-11, 2 Tm 4:6-8, 17-18, Mt 16:13-19 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 



OUTREACH 
 
 
Pictorial Directories—A limited supply of directories are available for $10 at the St. Mary rectory or at the 
SCRIP station at St. Ambrose.  One per family, please. 
  
 Special Intentions—Parishioners of St. Ambrose and St. Mary will pray for you and your special inten-
tions.  Call Betty Worden (642-0824).  You do not have to give your name.  Please call Betty if you can help with 
the prayer line.            
        
 The Catholic Community of Anderson Soup Kitchen Ministry is in need of men and women willing to 
prepare soup for the Soup Kitchen Ministry.  There are five openings at this time.  All supplies are furnished.  
You prepare the soup at home and return the soup to Holy Cross North school annex.  For more information call 
Ron Cole at 779-4302. 
 
Knights of Columbus 
 Is collecting school supplies for their back to school drive.  You can bring your donations to church and 
put them in the boxes located at the doors of the Church. They will be collecting until June 30th.  Then on July 
4th they will host a cookout at St. Mary Church parking lot.  More details to come next weekend.   
 Please start saving your items for our rummage sale.  You can drop them off at the hall starting June 24th.  
Please call Joe Lambert at 606-8711, to make sure he will be there before you take you items.  The rummage sale 
is August 8th thru August 11th.  
 
 
Please Pray For … 
Please remember in your prayers all those who are ill or injured, especially the sick and elderly in our parishes: 
The Military:  Josh Fisher , son of Gary and Kathy; Pvt. Jalen Lewis US Army, son of Stephanie Akin; Spe-
cial Mark Schulten, Sergeant Joseph Schulten, Matthew Schulten HM3, grandsons of Cathy Thompson;  Michael 
Shane Carter Air Force, grandson of Marllon and Emily Carter;  Srgt. Brock Acra stationed in California US Ma-
rine Corp. son of Greg and Sonia Acra. First Lt. Sean Scally, 82nd Airborne, grandson of Tom Chezem, United 
Arab Emirates.  

If you have a family member who is in the service and called to active duty and would like to add their 
name to a list for special prayers, please call the rectory and give us this information.  Let us pray for PEACE 
World Wide.  God Bless us all! 

 
The Holy Body and Blood of Jesus 
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                    South Campus                                                           North Campus                                                 
                    Pre-3 thru Grade 1                                                    Grades 2 thru 8 
                    2825 Lincoln St.                                                         325 E. 11th St.  
                    765-642-8428         www.holycrossschool-anderson.com      765-642-1848 
  
 

United in faith and rooted in Catholic identity, Holy Cross School encourages students to 
achieve their personal best in academics and model Christ in service and faith.  

 
  
 Students may now enroll in PreK 3 & 4 year old classes.  Child Care and Development Fund 
(CCDF) & On My Way PreK accepted!  Call the office today!  Get a jump on learning!  There are a few 
more seats available in grades K-8th.  Holy Cross School is the only Indiana Department of Education “A” 
rated school in Anderson!  Come be a part of our Catholic School! 
 
 
 

      Young Church 
2019 National Catholic Youth Conference registrations available now!! 

Call or Email now if you are interested! 
Contact Janice Storey or Laura Torres Castro at 644-8467 or janicestorey9@gmail.com. 

 
VBS 2019 ROAR was a great success.  Watch for pictures and details next week. 

     
 
 

 

Trainers Needed  
 Susan Hoefer from the diocesan Family Life Office is seeking trainers for Natural 
Family Planning (NFP) throughout the diocese.  If you have an interest in participating in 
this program please contact her at (765) 421-1998 or on the web at shoefer@dol-in.org. 
  

  




